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Starting at a new 
school 

 
Most people have to 
start at a new school 
at least once when 

they're young – going from primary to high school. 
Lots of people change more than once. Maybe it's 
because their parents moved, maybe they had 
problems with their old school, or maybe 
they/their family just decided they needed to 
change. Either way – at some point you have to 
go through starting at a new school. 
A Rough Ride 
It's normal to feel weird and different at a new 
place, and to miss your old friends. Other things 
that could bother you are:  

• Having to learn a different school layout 
• Missing your old friends  
• Feeling shy or nervous about talking to new 

people  
• Being drained from adjusting to all this new 

stuff  
• Being bullied by people who want to pick on 

the new kid. (See 'How to stop a bully' fact 
sheet for info on stopping bullying). 

Making it easier 

The first few weeks at your new school are 
probably going to be bumpy, just because you're 
new. But there are things you can do:  
 
Do what you like  
Whether it's playing music, sports, writing, 
drawing or anything else, there'll be someone 
who's into the same things as you. 

 

 

• Talk to people 
• They're curious about you anyway because you're 

new, so if there's someone you like, have a chat 
with them. 

•  
• Keep in contact with your old friends 
• Just because you're not seeing them every day 

doesn't mean you can't stay close. 
•  
• Find an outlet 
• If you've got some way of expressing what's 

happening for you – a journal, writing songs, 
playing sports or talking to someone – it'll make 
the move easier. 

•  
• Be patient 
• It can be pretty annoying to have to learn all of the 

people, places, teachers and subjects again from 
scratch. But things will fall into place for you at 
your new school if you give them time. 

Find an ally 
If all of the changes are getting to you, find 
someone to tell about it. This person could be a 
friend from your old school, a family member, a 
counsellor or a doctor. Chatting with someone 
who's a bit more distant from your situation can 
help.  
 
If you would prefer to talk to someone 
anonymously give Kids Helpline (1800 55 1800) 
or (Lifeline 13 11 14) a call. They have 
counsellors available 24 hours a day. 

  
Mick McCann 

michael.mccann@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Hilltop News 

http://au.reachout.com/how-to-stand-up-against-bullying
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NEPS School Council Parent Survey 
We know what you’re saying, ‘Not another 
survey!’ 
 
But this one is your big chance to have a say on 
NEPS specific issues and provide feedback and 
ideas for the future. The School Council conducts 
a Parent Survey every year, which also allows us 
to compare responses from past years. Please 
take the time to click on or paste the link and 
complete the survey. We just need one survey 
per family. 
 
We will also have computers set up at the library 
on the evening of the Disco on 7 December for 
parents to do the survey then. 
 
Follow the link: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/9R9KFDB 
 
Thank you for taking time to do the survey and we 
look forward to the responses. 

Brown Street Council Works 
The project has been delayed due to unforeseen 
circumstances. The new footpath is expected to 
be poured by the end of November 2017, weather 
permitting. Landscaping will start in early 
December, the road and path should be open 
before Christmas and the new steel stairs are 
expected to be installed in January 2018. 
 
This project page on our website has been 
updated: 
http://www.newcastle.nsw.gov.au/Council/News/P
rojects-Works/Brown-Street,-The-Hill,-Retaining-
Wall-Remediation 

Building Information booths/Update 
Information booths are scheduled to encourage 
ongoing school and community engagement and 
feedback.  To find out more about the upgrade, 
please visit the information booths at either of the 
following locations: 
 
 
 
 

Newcastle East Public School information booths 
(located at the school entry):  
• Monday 11th December 10.30-12.30 

(Presentation Day) 
The latest information on the new building has 
been added to the school’s website. If you would 
like a hard copy please contact the school.  

End of Year Disco!  
Thursday 7th December 5.30-7.30pm with PEP C 
and DJ Perry. Christmas Theme. 
5/6D and 1/2V are on the BBQ. We need 
parents to help for the night to be a success. 
Please sign up below to volunteer:  
www.SignUpGenius.com/go/30E0A4DAEAB29AA
F94-bbqroster3 
 
Congratulation Tash 
Tash in year six was the winner of Tim 
Crakentoprs Christmas card design challenge this 
year. Her design will be printed on Christmas 
cards which will sent out to people in the 
electorate. Well done Tash! 
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OOSH Charity Drive  

The children from OOSH were asked to 
consider what they could do to make the lives of 
others better at Christmas. 

The decision was made to support a food and gift 
charity drive for Ronald McDonald House. 

We discussed how hard it must be for the children 
and families at this time of year that are in 
hospital. 

We are asking for your support and help by 
making a donation to our charity of either small 
gifts or Christmas food goods. 

All donations can be brought into the OOSH 
centre anytime. 

We greatly appreciate your help in teaching the 
children to care for others in our community 

Thankyou OOSH 

OOSH 
Vacation Care bookings for 18th Dec to 22nd Dec 
close on the 8th December. 
Vacation care bookings for the January period 
close the 22nd January. 

Bookings cannot be cancelled after the 9th 
December however if I can find a replacement for 
your booking we will cancel then. 
Thanks Tracey 
 

Canteen  
Sign up either through the sign-up app on the link 
below or text Kelly Wyman on 0421 299611. 
 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0a4daeab29
aaf94-canteen3 
 
Canteen Roster Term 4 

Monday Friday 
  
4 December  
Emily Brown (OOSH)  

8 December 
Kellie Bohlson 
1st half Helena Hoi 

11 December 
Tracey Hutchins 

15 December  
Chris Gooch 
1st half Sheridan 
Rhodes 
2nd half Kelly 
Wyman/Tracey 
Hutchins  

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

4 
Week 9 
P&C Meeting 5.30pm 
School Council 
Meeting 7pm 
 
 

5 6 7 
School Disco 

8 
Kinder BBQ 5.30pm 
 
 

11 
Week 10 
Presentation Day 
8.45 for 9am start – 
COLA 
Building Information 
Booth 10.30am 
 

12 
 
Reports home 

13 
 
Year 6 Farewell – 
Souths Leagues 

14 15 
 
Year 6 Clap Out 
Last day of year  
Summer Holidays 

 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/EM1kBGt2G74C1?domain=signupgenius.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/EM1kBGt2G74C1?domain=signupgenius.com




 

 



BUY DIRECT FROM LOCAL FARMERS 

PICKED FRESH FOR YOUR ORDER 

EASY TO SHOP ONLINE 

NO MORE MIDDLE MEN 

TASTES BETTER & LASTS LONGER 

 

 

 

 

15 NOV COLLECTIVE HUB & EVERY WEDNESDAY THEREAFTER 

2PM – 4PM – THE EDWARDS 148 PARRY ST 

OR CHOOSE OUR DELIVERY OPTION 
DON’T MISS OUT ON OUR OPENING SPECIALS 

JUMP ONLINE TODAY! 
 
 

 
LET’S GET BEHIND OUR LOCAL FARMERS. GET ALL 

THE DIRT AND SHOP ONLINE @ 
www.yourfoodcollective.com 
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